Worship Commission Meeting Minutes – April 15, 2013
Attendance:  Fr. Scott McCawley, Steve Lisowski. Deacon Marcin, Mary Pat Vanderlaan, Jim Viola, Dave McCaffrey, Charlotte Blain, George Loss, Peg Cello; Tom Hanik; Gail Macko
Faith Sharing: Pope Francis – General Audience, Saint Peter’s Square, Wednesday, 3 and 10 April, 2013.  First was about the Resurrection – At the very heart of our hope.  The cause of our joy.  How was the truth passed down to us:  through profession of faith and in the form of an account.  Spread the news.  Christianity is not simply a matter of following commandments; it is about living a new life- thinking and acting like Christ, nourished daily by hearing God’s word, prayer, sacraments, charity.
Minutes from March approved.

Parish Council report- Jim developed a discernment process for the Parish Council.  He will be resigning from Parish Council.  They are recruiting to get 2 new members.  June 3 is the next Leadership Night.
Liturgy Request form – Gail attended this part of the meeting.  This is still not working – there was a recent incident for a retirement that may have needed to have form completed.  Still remains unclear as to which kinds of special Masses need to do the form.  Questions remain about the process.  Sometimes someone approves a request, but that information does not get to Gail in a timely manner.  Do we want to make this form applicable to all “special” Masses since it is hard to manage be exception.  For example, is the Children’s Mass an exception?  What about the High School Masses? The form is online, but do we also need to have hard copies at the front office?  There is no consequence if people do not fill out the form, as the Mass proceeds anyway.  We agreed that Dave would follow up along with Gail, and speak to Martha and Linda to be sure they know the process and that Gail always needs to know ASAP.

Recruiting and Training of the children to be Servers and Extraordinary Eucharistic Ministers (EEM) – Gail expressed concern about getting the 3 month schedule (June, July and August) and being able to include the new children.  In order to get them onto the schedule (which she publishes on May 15th), the 6th – 8th graders need to be trained to be servers or EEMs by May 10.  Father Scott has a list of 6th and 7th graders who want to serve.  He will train them in the next few weeks.  They already have their handouts. Peg will try to train the new Confirmandis as soon as possible.  Perhaps Gail could do June schedule separately.  For the music ministry, August and September work best.  Therefore we need to get onto the calendar.  For next year, we need to schedule the children in advance so we are not always catching up.
Liturgical Ministry Day – This occurred on Saturday April 13.  It was very well attended (about 70 people) and the Mass/breakfast/forum worked well.  The RSVP process online was good.  Feedback from the attendees was positive.  People liked the Q&A.    

Need to better manage the time allotment.  Had only a short piece on music – so it was suggested that Steve can do a session on music as part of the recruitment effort in the fall.  Also, some presenters were heavy on the “how” rather than the “why”.  Would have improved with more advanced preparation so logistics and content could be reviewed.  Also, there were no teens, and many of the ministers who could most benefit from the formation and information were not there.  We want the others to attend too.  Dave developed a draft survey and presented it to the Commission for review (comments to Dave by April 17) trying to guage why others did not attend, and to find out what might get them to attend.  Mary Pat will send to Dave what presenters prepared so that he can post or use in some way.  Lucy videotaped.  We talked about planning to videotape next time and post so that others can review, and those who could not attend, could view it too.  Everyone agreed that this went quite well and that we should do another to close out the Year of Faith (November 2013).
Review of Easter –Music, flowers, homilies, everything was beautiful and inspirational. Electronic signup for Ministers worked well.  The one issue that needs attention is ensuring that there is a Mass Captain at each Mass, and that optimally, that person would take that role into future years since each day in the Triduum is very unique with different special needs.  We need to add a slot to the signup process that includes Mass Captains so that we always have someone in charge.  The Mass Captains should attend the training for the respective service.  George will try to recruit more Mass Captains and see if they would be willing to be assigned to a particular Mass next Easter.

Year of Faith –Corpus Christi is June 2.  This will be our June event for the Year of Faith.  In the past, Mary Queen has led, with Visitation and Immaculate Conception.  There were different “stations” and music for the procession.  The procession ended in the IC Church.  Mary Pat agreed to find out what planning has started, and to share this with the Commission – she will call Visitation (Deacon Tony) and Mary Queen.

New - Effectiveness of these meetings – everyone agreed that minutes should be read in advance of the meeting;  that report-outs can be minimized by people communicating via Email; and focusing the agenda on topics that need face to face discussion.  Also, we should recall previous decisions from earlier meetings and not rehash issues.
Next Meeting is May 20, 2013 at 7:00.
